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SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss    

22001111  BBooaarrdd  ooff  DDiirreeccttoorrss  
  

OOffffiicceerrss::  
 

Director: Phil Meyers         770-487-4220 

pkmeyers1@earthlink.net 

 

Vice-Director: Tom Romine       770-461-2507 

allproci@comcast.net 

 

Rec. Secretary: Jim Johnston    770-423-4344 

john8191@bellsouth.net 

 

Treasurer:  Betty Miller         770-502-8131 

tc_bmiller@yahoo.com  

 

Corr. Secretary:  Eugene Willingham  

                                                       770-253-6518 

eewill@numail.org  

 

Past Dir./Advisor: Tom Miller    770-502-8131 

tc_bmiller@yahoo.com  
  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  CChhaaiirrppeerrssoonnss:: 
 

Activities:                       *Position Open!         
                   * Can be shared, for twice the fun!   

Newsletter:                       Mike & Gwyneth  

                                                     Shotwell                    
 

Mileage keeper:               Eugene Willingham 
 

Membership:      Jackie Johnston 
 

Historian/Scrapbook: Ann Hunter 
 

Tech Activities:            Bentley Bohanan 
 

Phone Tree: Merle Bennett 
 

Fashion:                    Position Open! 

 

22001122  SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss  CClluubb  EEvveennttss  

  

**BOARD MEETING:  MAR. 7,  7:00 at the 
home of Phil and Kathie Meyers.  Dessert will 
be served! 

March 9-10 Joint day tour with CAMFC – 
Anniston/Oxford, AL, including visit 
to Talladega Race Track. 

April 7 “Peterson Plantation” & Tour 

April 20-21 Overnight tour – Forsyth, GA 

May 18-20 Social Security Run – LaGrange, GA 

June (TBD) Possible day tour to Barnsley Gardens 
 

2012 Events of Interest 
 

March 10 Model A Meet & Swap Meet, 
Darlington Raceway, Darlington, SC 

April 6-7 Auto Fest & Swap Meet, Perry, GA 

April 12-15 MARC Membership Meet in 
Perryville, OH 

June 11-15 MARC National Convention in 
Oshkosh, WI 

June 18-22 MAFCA National Convention in 
Marquette, MI 

September 8 Day-tour with CAMFC to the 
Tuskegee Airmen and George 
Washington Carver Museums. 

October 19-20 Sweet Home Alabama – CAMFC tour 
in Huntsville, AL. 

 

Editor’s Notes:   

It’s not too late to sign up for the Talladega Tour on 
March 9-10. As of press time, there are 41 cars registered 
for this event, representing 10 car clubs, from Georgia, 
Alabama, and Tennessee. 

We’re chock full of news in this issue; be sure to check out 
our “New Kids on the Block;” MARC Mileage awards; a 
review of our Valentine’s Tour; information about the 
Social Security Run; Classifieds, and more! 

Spring is around the corner; tour season is already 
underway.  Long live the Model A! 

 Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell 

 

mailto:pkmeyers1@earthlink.net
mailto:pkmeyers1@earthlink.net
mailto:besch105@comcast.net
mailto:tc_bmiller@yahoo.com
mailto:eewill@numail.org
mailto:tc_bmiller@yahoo.com
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March Birthdays  March  Anniversaries  

2nd     Larry Peterson 

 

03/10/1962  Donald & Barbara Murdock 

 

5th  Susan Sims  
6th  Phil Meyers  
6th  Pam Bohanan  
7th  Judy Brandon  

8th  Mike Foran  

14th  Carole Foran  

  

 

 

 
  

  

NNootteess  ffrroomm  OOuurr  DDiirreeccttoorr  

Well our first tour of 2012 is on the books and I believe that all of those that could attend had a good time. This 

was our first of what I hope will become a regular event for the club- "A" Valentine’s Day Sweetie Tour. 

 Elsewhere in this news letter you will find some comments about the tour. 

Our next club event is sure to be a lot of fun as we are touring to Alabama to join up with the Central Alabama A's 

for The Talladega Raceway Tour! This tour will run  March 9th and 10th. We will drive to Alabama together and I 

understand that most will return Sunday the 11th. Details on where we will gather and depart from will come to 

you via separate e-mail. Unless something stops the current plans we all just might get to make a "hot lap" around 

the speedway in out Model A's -- Now that just has to sound like fun!  

       March Board Meeting  

Our next Board meeting will again be at my home on March 7 at 7:00. We will provide a nice desert, ice tea and 

coffee prior to the start of the meeting. You do not have to be a board member to attend so if you are available 

please come on over. My address is 205 Old Plantation Way - Fayetteville 30214. Phone is 770-487-4220. If 

you are not a board member please let me know that you would like to attend so that we can have enough seating 

and goodies for all. Join in and help to shape your club. 

 

  

MMiinnuutteess  ooff    

BBooaarrdd  ooff  DDiirreeccttoorrss  MMeeeettiinngg 

The SSA‟s February Board Meeting was held on 

February 8th at the home of Phil & Kathie Meyers. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05PM by 

Director Phil Meyers.  The following members 

were present: Tom & Betty Miller, Eugene 

Willingham, Phil & Kathie Myers, Mike & 

Gwyneth Shotwell, Jim & Jackie Johnston, and 

Paul Beeghly.   

The January 2012 Board meeting minutes were 

accepted pending a minor correction.  (Motion by 

Gwyneth Shotwell, seconded by Jackie Johnston)  

 

 

Treasurer Betty Miller reported a balance of 

$1254.89 with one dues deposit pending.   A 

Motion to accept the treasurer‟s report was made 

by Tom Miller and seconded by Eugene 

Willingham.   

Committees: 

Membership:  We currently have 39 members.  

Four members (Bookwalter, Grubbs, Nowak and 

Shiffert) did not renew their membership for 2012 

and will be dropped from the Roster and e-mail 



~ 4 ~ 
 

distribution lists accordingly.  An updated Roster 

will be sent out to members.   

Corresponding secretary:  Eugene has submitted 

one article to the MARC National Newsletter.   

Eugene also commented on the 2011 mileage 

numbers.  2011 was the biggest year ever with 

51688 miles driven by the 24 members registered, 

and 12 members qualifying for awards.  

Fashion: No report.  We are still looking for an 

individual to fill the Fashion Chairperson position. 

Newsletter:  Mike & Gwyneth have done some 

research on the printing and mailing of the 

Newsletter to members that do not have internet 

access.  With the Newsletter now averaging 18 

pages the cost to print and mail the Newsletter is 

approximately $65 - $70/yr. per member.  Other 

options are being explored including black & 

white printing, and asking member Jason Carne if 

he could help with the printing.  Going forward 

Eugene Willingham has volunteered to print and 

mail the Newsletter as required.     

Scrapbook:  Ann Hunter‟s excellent work with the 

Scrapbook will continue in 2012.  Ann is starting 

the 4th Scrapbook this year, and is always looking 

for contributions.   

Tech:   Bentley Bohanan has submitted an article 

for the current Newsletter.  Phil Meyers is 

checking with an industry insider on a new STA-

BIL product for the treatment of ethanol laced 

gasoline for a possible article.  Mike Shotwell has 

put together an article on polishing the zinc trim 

found on Model A‟s.    

MAFFI:  The groundbreaking date for the Model 

„A‟ museum in Hickory Corners is not confirmed.  

MAFFI is still seeking donations.   

Phone Tree:  Merle Bennett was not present. 

Activities:  The Board is seeking an individual or 

individuals to take over the Activities Chair 

position.  Upcoming activities are: 

February 11, 2012 Valentine‟s Day Tour and 

Lunch.  Paul Beeghly donated a rose, handmade 

by himself from steel, for a door prize on this tour.  

Paul makes lawn art and the rose is truly a „work 

of art.‟  Thanks Paul! 

March 10, 2012: Joint tour with CAMAFC to 

Anniston/Oxford and Talladega Speedway and 

Motorsports Hall Of Fame Museum. 

April 7, 2012: A one day tour hosted by Larry & 

Jackie Peterson.  The tour will originate and end at 

the Peterson‟s. 

Phil Meyers reported the he will need to „massage‟ 

his plans for an overnight tour to the Forsyth, GA 

area.  Phil is trying to condense an older Social 

Security Tour from three day to two.  The tour 

originally planned for April 27 – 28 will be 

rescheduled when the details are finalized.  Jim 

Hunter and Phil will be working on this as time 

permits. 

Old Business:  There was no old business 

discussion. 

New Business:   The SSA‟s received a letter from 

Mike Butcher (Mike‟s “A” Ford-able Parts) 

inquiring about placing a business card size ad in 

the Newsletter.  After some discussion Betty Miller 

made a motion that the SSA‟s would accept 

advertising for the Newsletter.  In lieu of payment 

from the advertiser the SSA‟s will request 

gifts/item to be used as door prizes at our annual 

Membership Meeting.  The value of these gifts 

would have a minimum value of $100.00.  The 

motion was seconded by Eugene Willingham and 

passed.  

Tom Miller passed on word from Liz Romine and 

Lisa Bennett that  the Friday night dinners are not 

always well attended.   A suggestion was made 

that the club should try a breakfast get together to 

see how the membership responds. 

Phil Meyers mentioned that Bruster‟s in PTC has 

reopened and will be considered for a future „Ice 

Cream Night‟ destination. 

Mike Shotwell has developed a questionnaire for 

members to complete with information to be used 

in future „Meet The Southside A‟s‟ articles in the 

Newsletter.  Mike thinks that with information 

gleaned from the questionnaire and a phone 

interview he should be able to put together an 

article. 
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Eugene Willingham received a request for the club 

to display some cars at the Spring Hill Elementary 

School in Fayetteville on Thursday February 16th.  

The club will support this and Eugene will e-mail 

details to the membership.  

Phil Meyers was contacted by Sherri Cilli with a 

request to display cars at the Faith Bible Church 

on March 24th in conjunction with a senior 

breakfast at the church.  Participants will get 

breakfast courtesy of the church.  The club will 

support this request, and Phil will e-mail details to 

the membership. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.     

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Johnston, 

Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

FFeeaattuurreedd  PPhhoottoo  ooff  tthhee  MMoonntthh: (As with 2011, we will be  featuring photos that glorify the Model 

A in all its varied styles, and enhanced by beautiful or intriguing settings.  Keep track of your favorites 
throughout the year and we will once again take a tally and announce the winner for “Miss 2012.”)   

 

TTrreeaassuurreerr’’ss  RReeppoorrtt  
 

Balance as of  
December 31, 2011 

$1,203.41 

Deposits $90.00 

Expenses $38.52 

Balance as of  
January 31, 2012 

 
$1,254.89 

  

MMAARRCCHH  
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            ““TTeecchhnniiccaall  QQ  &&  AA””  

                BByy  BBeennttlleeyy  BBoohhaannaann,,  TTeecchh  EEddiittoorr 

Hope everyone is enjoying their Model A’s. I just fueled up “Ole Bullet” and it took over $35 of gas! 

I only joined the club in 1995, and it was impossible to put in over $10 worth. So my thoughts this 

month are on fuel economy. Recently a friend asked: 

Q: How many miles per gallon should my Model A get?  

The Model A was advertised to get between 20-30 mpg. Even though fuel was only 25 cents a gallon back 

then, fuel economy was still important to the owners.  I have actually never gotten 30 mpg out of our 

Model A, but 17-18 mpg should be easy. Here are a few hints to maximize your gas mileage.  

-Keep your engine tuned properly- clean spark plugs and set ignition points at .018” 

-Remove the air cleaner, especially if you are running the paper type, this causes a tremendous 

restriction on your carburetor, resulting in poor mileage.  

-“Read” the spark plugs- if they are consistently black and sooty, then the carb jetting is too rich, and 

you are using too much fuel.  

-Make sure your coil is strong, use a spark gap tester PN# T12117, and polarity tester PN# T12116, if 

in doubt, install a new coil. PN# A12000. 

-Make sure you are using a copper coil high tension lead, do not use a graphite or radio suppression 

type coil wire.  

-Valves should seal properly. Use a compression tester, all cylinders should be able to produce 60 psi 

of pressure. If your compression is low, you may need a valve job. 

-Consider a high-compression head, this will increase your mileage by 5-10 %. 

-Make sure your wheels are aligned properly- watch for uneven wearing of tread, set toe-in to 1/16”. 

-Adjust brakes so there is little or no drag, you should be able to push the car easily on level ground. 

(just make sure you can still stop safely!) 

-Set tire pressure to 35 psi. 

-The single most important aspect of fuel economy is driving habits. Pretend like there is an egg on 

the accelerator pedal, try not to crack that egg while driving. 

-If you really want to get serious, install a vacuum gage. Drive so the gage reads a strong vacuum 

signal, this indicates that the throttle is closed as much as possible during all driving conditions. 

Happy Motoring,  Bentley Bohanan 

www.mymodela.com 

 

The Tech Corner 

http://www.mymodela.com/
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11sstt  AAnnnnuuaall  VVaalleennttiinnee’’ss  SSwweeeettiiee  TToouurr 

 

On Saturday, February 11, a chilly and damp morning, 22 romantics from the 

Southside A’s gathered at the DQ on Highway 34 for a fun commemoration of  

Cupids and candy hearts. 

We set out in our wide variety of Model A’s and headed south to Hogansville.  The 

drive was punctuated with a couple of common vehicle mishaps - the Brandons 

were temporarily sidelined with fuel line-induced backfiring and were assisted by 

Jim Johnston, and also aided by  Bud Shelton who caught up with us a little late 

(the result of having a watch hanging in his Woody, which had the incorrect time).  Jack Miller also 

experienced a fizzled fuse which was remedied with some quick hot-wiring.  What a talented group! 

We arrived in Hogansville where we spent 

some time browsing among  the treasures at 

the Bluebird Antique Mall in the center of 

town. Betty Miller and Kathie Meyers, good 

shoppers both, left with some fun items to 

add to their Era Fashions collections.  Mike 

Shotwell and Jack Miller, on the other hand, 

were overheard discussing the politics of the 

day, between furniture and bird feeders.  

There are certainly many ways to work up 

one’s appetite for a good lunch! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So off we went toward our destination of Senoia and the 

Founders Restaurant (with the Brandons still hoppin’ 

and poppin’ along!).  Dick Carne arrived in his 

Corvette, since the day was just a little too chilly to 

brave it in an open car. 

What a beautiful Valentine’s Day display we discovered 

upon walking through the doors of this wonderful 

historic building.  Phil Meyers had arranged three 

dining tables for our group, artfully decorated in colors 

red and white, scattered hearts and flowers, and topped 

off with boxes of chocolates for all the ladies.  Kudos to 

Phil! (Kathie let us know it was his doing…)  

Picturesque Hogansville. 

Vivacious Valentine’s Venue. 
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The atmosphere was jovial and fun, the service was well 

done and the food was tasty.   The members of Bud’s table 

were apparently treated to one of his classic tales, judging 

by the peals of laughter coming from that quarter.  We 

were also pleased to have Fred and Kathy Huey rejoin us 

on tour; we’ve missed their company.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a final treat, all the ladies’ names were put in a hat for 

the drawing of a special Valentine’s door prize: a beautiful 

iron rose created and donated by Paul Beeghley.  The lucky 

recipient was Gwyneth Shotwell, who has it proudly 

displayed in an antique glass oil bottle.   

Our first annual Valentine’s tour was deemed a lovely 

success, and we thank Phil Meyers for putting together 

such a nice first tour of the season.   

The following Southsiders attended: Tom & Liz Romine, Jim & Jackie Johnston, Mike & Gwyneth 

Shotwell, Merle & Lisa Bennett, Tom & Betty Miller, Dick Carne, Fred & Kathy Huey, Phil & Kathie 

Meyers, Jack & Drena Miller, Eugene & Kathleen Willingham, Hugh & Judy Brandon, and Bud 

Shelton. 

--Gwyneth Shotwell 
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The Southside Spy     

(Editor’s Note: this section reports rumors, sightings and 
other miscellaneous pertinent data.  Factual information 
is always sought, however, misstatements, distortions 
and outright fabrications will also be strongly 
considered). 

An insider who was present at Founder‟s 
Restaurant in Senoia on the Valentine‟s Day Tour  
 

 
 
 
 
reported overhearing a yarn told by Bud Shelton 
about a “romantic interlude” between his dog, Pedro, 
and a neighbor‟s ceramic pig.  Other reports from 
the adjoining tables stated that the crescendos of 
laughter filled the room and rolled out into the 
street.   We‟ve heard the incident resulted in a 
“lifestyle adjustment” for Pedro, but this scurrilous 
and tawdry tale is still unconfirmed. 

BBiittss  aanndd  PPiieecceess  

GGeeoorrggiiaa  AAnnnneettttee  HHuueeyy  --  11993333--22001122::  

As many of you may know, Fred Huey’s mother, Georgia Annette Huey, 

passed away recently after being lovingly cared for through a long 

illness by Fred and Kathy, and other family members. Annette was a 

Pink Lady, working in the gift shop for her local Hospital Auxiliary.  

She was an artist who helped raise thousands of dollars for the 

hospital through the anonymous sale of her art and other talented 

creations.  She also loved the Model A’s and attended 

one of our tours to Butler’s Mill, enjoying the ride in 

the back seat of Fred & Kathy’s car, along with her 

dear companion, Alton.    

   

IItt’’ss  JJaassppeerr  AArrttFFeesstt  ttiimmee  aaggaaiinn  iinn  NNoorrtthh  GGeeoorrggiiaa,,  AApprriill  2211  --  UUppddaattee::      

We are to meet at the parking lot at the Pickens County Sheriff’s Department at 10:30 on April 21st at 2985 Camp 
Road in Jasper, Ga. At 11:00 we will be led over to Main Street in downtown Jasper parade fashion where we will 
be parked down the middle of main street from 11:00 ‘til 3:00.   
DIRECTIONS 
If you are coming from the Atlanta area come up 75/575/515. The first red light you come to will be highway 
53/108. The second light will be at the Piedmont Mountainside Hospital. The next road on the right will be 
Industrial Blvd. Turn right on Industrial Blvd and the Sheriff’s Dept will be on your right. Should you miss this 
turn come to the next light by the Quick Trip and that is Camp Rd. Turn right and the Sheriff’s Dept will be at the 
intersection of Industrial Blvd and Camp Rd.  

If you are coming from the Highway 400/Dawson County direction proceed off 400 on 53, through Dawsonville. 
North of Dawsonville the road will fork-183 to the right and 53 to the left. Stay on 53 ‘til you hit 515, turn right 
and proceed through the second light at the Hospital to Industrial Blvd or Camp Rd as noted above.  For more 
details, and to join in, contact John at 706-692-7626(home) or 706-692-4234(office), or email at john@gsi-
executes.com. 

DDaarrlliinnggttoonn  MMooddeell  AA  MMeeeett  &&  SSwwaapp  MMeeeett  --  DDaarrlliinnggttoonn  RRaacceewwaayy,,  MMaarrcchh  1100::  

There will be a Model A Meet & Swap Meet on March 10 at the Darlington Raceway, Darlington, SC.  Vendors can 
still sign up by calling Van Threadgill at (843) 687-0887.  This is a “Model A Only” Parts Swap Meet. 
Plus, Model A’s will be running the track!  Fun opportunity if you are unable to make Talladega that weekend. 

mailto:john@gsi-executes.com
mailto:john@gsi-executes.com
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NNEEWW  KKIIDDSS  OONN  TTHHEE  BBLLOOCCKK  
Not only are we featuring new acquisitions, but also refurbished/restored/enhanced models.   

What a fabulous variety of cars comprise the Southside A’s! 

 

The Johnston’s 1930 Tudor 

 

The Johnston’s 1931 Panel Delivery Truck 

 

        

 

 

 

 

The Beeghly’s 1930 Tudor: first look 
The Beeghly’s 1930 Tudor - after clean-up  

 

The Shotwell’s 1929 Blindback 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Shotwell’s 1931 400-A 

 
The Harrington’s 1930 Fordor, 
now undergoing restoration at Bentley’s. 
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2011 MARC Driving Awards - Congratulations in Order! 
 

Southside A’s have completed the 2011 report to MARC Driving Awards Program. We 
have participated in this program since 2006. Our 2011 report is the highest miles 
we have ever reported.  29 automobiles were driven a total of 51,688 miles. Ray 
and Teri Besch’s “Alaskan Adventure” made them the mileage leaders, with 14,320 
miles for the year. Tom and Betty Miller had an outstanding year, driving Miss 
Daisy 5,950 miles. Several others also had a very good year. 

 
12  Driving Awards were garnered for 2011:, Ray & Teri Besch, 40,000; Dick & Jane 
Carne (Roadster) 15,000; Tom & Betty Miller 15,000; Phil & Kathie Meyers 

10,000; Eugene & Kathleen Willingham (Victoria) 10,000;  Larry & Jackie Peterson 5,000;  Jim & Kim Wingo 
5,000;   Robert & Julie Carden 2,000; Tim & Sally Jones 2,000; Jack & Drena Miller 2,000;  Mike & Gwyneth 
Shotwell 2,000; and Ken Turner (Sport Coupe) 2,000. 
 
Our challenge for 2012 will be surpassing the outstanding results of 2011.  Presently, we  have 24 members 
registered in this program, representing 32 Model A’s, with some new additions for 2012. If you are not 
registered for this program and are interested, please contact me. Members of Southside A’s make me very proud 
to be their “Mileage Keeper”!  

---Eugene Willingham 
  

 
 

1177tthh  AAnnnnuuaall  SSoocciiaall  SSeeccuurriittyy  RRuunn,,  MMaayy  1177--2200  

Horseless Carriage Club  

The Social Security Run will be in a new location this year, lovely La Grange, GA.  And everyone will be 

in the same hotel.    This is a fun event, and if you’ve never been you owe it to yourself to give it a whirl.  

There are some great back roads in this part of Georgia and we plan to take you down some of them.  

We’ll start on Thursday as we travel to West Point Lake for a BBQ dinner.  

Friday we’ll tour to Pine Mountain, Georgia, for a visit to the Wild Animal 

Safari.  They have quite an interesting collection of animals you will get to see 

up close and personal.  Saturday will take us to Butt’s 

Mill for lunch and we’ll close out the weekend with 

our annual banquet, which will be held this 

year at the Callaway Center. The theme for 

this year’s banquet is a Mexican Fiesta.  So 

brush off your sombrero and put on your 

dancing shoes. 

Best Western – LaFayette Garden Inn 

1513 LaFayette Parkway  

LaGrange, GA 30241 

$55.95* per night, plus 15% tax 

706-884-6175 

  Mention you are with  

The Horseless Carriage Social Security Run 
* Room cost includes two (2) $5.00 coupons to the I-Hop Restaurant located in the hotel lobby. 



~ 12 ~ 
 

DDOONN’’TT  MMIISSSS  TTHHEE  TTOOUURR  TTOO  TTAALLLLAADDEEGGAA!!  
 

Come with us on March 9-10 as we join the Central Alabama A’s on a tour to 
remember.  They have planned a wonderful weekend that includes the 
Talladega Speedway and Museum,  the International Motor Sports Hall of Fame, 
antiquing in Oxford, AL, and dinner and fellowship at the famous “Firehouse 
Dinner” to be held in Gerald Grizzard’s Model A Museum.  

If you would like to tow your Model “A” Ford to the meet there is a designated parking area for tow vehicles 1 
mile from the host Motel. Coordinate requirements with Gerald Grizzard: (256) 835-2998, (256) 310-6463(c) 

Fire up Henry’s Finest and join us in Oxford, Alabama. Registration form attached. If you need additional 
information, contact Cecil Freeman at (256) 225-3250, Email: cfreeman43@aol.com or Gerald Grizzard: Office 
(256) 835-2998, or Cell: (256) 310-6463, Email:  Gfireman52@aol.com. 

 
 

TALLADEGA SPEEDWAY TOUR 

MARCH 9-10, 2012 
REGISTRATION FORM 

 
NAME: ___________________________________________________________________  

ADDRESS: ________________________________________________________________  

CITY & STATE: ___________________________________________________________  

CLUB:____________________________________________________________ 

PHONE: (       ) ______________ E-MAIL:______________________________________  

 
Year of Car: Model of Car: Trailering: Arrival: 

 

 
 Yes    No 

Fri  Sat 

(Circle one) 

 

Insurance Company: Policy Number: 

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY EVENING “FIREHOUSE DINNER”       $10.00  X    ____      _____                                                                                                                                                                                                 

                     

TOUR OF SPEEDWAY AND MUSEUM                 $20.00 X   ____       _____         
 

TOTAL INCLOSED:                                                                                    _____                                                                                   
 

 (A release form to enter the track will be signed  at the Firehouse dinner or prior to entering  the track, all 

individuals in each car must sign  the release and have a ticket)                                                                                

Please make your reservations direct with the Jameson Inn (256) 835-2170. Make reservations by 

March 1, 2012 to get the group rate of $59.99 

 

Make Check Payable to: Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club and forward 

completed registration form with payment as soon as possible but no later than March 1, 2012 to: 

Talladega Speedway Tour 

1309 Magnolia Curve 

Montgomery, Alabama  36106-2010 

mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
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MARC NATIONAL CONVENTION - OSHKOSH, WI 

JUNE 11-15, 2012 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Several members of the Southside A‟s are making plans to attend the MARC National Convention, 

followed by attendance at the MAFCA National Convention in Marquette, MI the following week.  What 

an opportunity to experience a bonanza of all things Model A!  Check out the website for more specifics 

about activities, tours, seminars, etc., as well as sign-up information. 
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MARC MEMBERSHIP MEET 
APRIL 12-15, 2012 
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IItteemmss  FFoorr  SSaallee  
  

FOR SALE: 1930 Town Sedan Fordor, Rubelite 
Red with cream wheels and white wall tires.  Quail 
radiator cap, generator; oil filler cap has blow by 
tube; running board step plates, cowl lights, rear 
mounted spare with tire cover and luggage rack. 
Brown Mohair interior, rear side shades, loading 
assist straps, blanket rope on rear seat and chrome 
pull handles on all doors. Paint has a few chips but 
overall in good condition. A ten-footer.   
Asking $13,500.00. Contact: Gerald Grizzard,  
256-310-6463, Gfireman52@aol.com  

 
 

FOR SALE: 1930 Town Sedan Fordor. Very nice 
car; paint and body is excellent; black on black with 
red wheels and pinstripe; excellent grey interior 
with fold down armrest in rear.  Equipped with cowl 
lights, motormeter, Sparton horn, running board 
step plates, rear mounted spare and full rear 
bumper. 
Asking $15,500.00. Contact: Gerald Grizzard,  
256-310-6463, Gfireman52@aol.com  

 

 

MODEL A’s FOR SALE:  Roadsters, Coupes, 

Sedans, Victorias, even a T model. 
todavis@bellsouth.net  or Call Tommy Davis 

@ 770-634-6113 or email for photos. 

FOR SALE: 1930 Cabriolet 68-B, Bronson 

Yellow/Seal Brown, has tan cloth interior in front, 

brown vinyl in rumble seat. I’ve installed many new 

parts: gas tank (sealed), front & rear bumpers, 

bumpers clamps, interior (except seat covers), door 

& windows handles, distributor, water pump, 

radiator hoses/clamps, wiring harness, cowl lights 

and many more small items. Radiator has been 

cleaned/painted, door window frames were 

rechromed, engine completely detailed, 

undercarriage cleaned/painted, top in good 

condition and clean. I was planning to add this car to 

my collection, but I really want a 31 S/W Cabriolet. 

Asking $22,500.00.  Contact: Gerald Grizzard,  

256-310-6463, Gfireman52@aol.com 

   
 
FOR SALE: 1931 Two door Tudor Sedan, indented 

firewall, two tone green with green wheels. Has rear 
mounted spare tire, luggage rack, Sparton horn, 
running board step plates, green Mohair interior. 
This would make a very good first car, the paint is 
just so-so (10-20 footer), body is good except one 
spot above rear window.   Cranks and runs well. 
Asking $8950.00. Contact: Gerald Grizzard,  
256-310-6463, Gfireman52@aol.com 

 

    
 

FOR SALE: 1929 Model A Ford Woody Depot 

Hack; has been converted to 12-volts; has sealed 

beam headlights. Body was built in Cuba, MS, and 

has the looks of a station wagon.  Body is in good 

condition but could use a new sealing. Truck was 

cranking and running well when stored.  Could use a 

little TLC. 

Asking $9250.00   Contact: Gerald Grizzard,  

256-310-6463,     Gfireman52@aol.com 

       
 

mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:todavis@bellsouth.net
mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
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FOR SALE: 1931 Slant window town sedan. 

Car has the following: F-100 steering; 4-speed 

transmission; new pressurized radiator; high 

compression head; new muffler & air conditioner; 

front tool box; wood grain trim; mirror clock; oil & 

temp gauges; new brakes; leakless water pump; six-

blade plastic fan; new plugs; modern distributor; 

timing scale for timing light; 12-volt system; key 

start; extra B-model carb. 

$24,500.00 Firm. Contact Cecil Freeman,  

256-225-3250  CFREEMAN43@AOL.COM 

     

FOR SALE: 1928 - 29 roadster rear spreader 

bar; original in VG condition. $25.00.  

Air maze w. paper air filter fits Tillotson / Zenith - 

New $30.00. Used price $20.00.  2 new replacement 

cartridges for additional $20.00.  

Sun Pro mechanical water temp gauge, used, in 

good cond. -- $10.00.  

Sun Pro Mech oil pressure gauge - 0 - 100 psi. -- 

good cond -- $5.00.  

Model A horn voltage reducer. Use your 6-volt A 

horn on a 12-volt car. Good, used - $12.00. 
Two Model A bulb type sediment bowls.  One "may" 

be cracked; one has all new parts in it. $45.00/the 

pair. 

Side of motor, restored water neck - excellent 

condition -- $20.00.  

Stock length pitman arm with new ball installed  -- 

$20.00.  

Aluminum top water neck in good cond. -- $10.00.  

Steel top water neck with repaired crack -- $5.00.  

Call Phil Meyers for any of the above: 

770-487-4220. 

    

FOR SALE: Ford 1940 Deluxe Fordor. Excellent 

condition.  Smooth and cool running Flathead V8.  12 

Volt system (alternator & Powermaster starter), 

dual exhaust.  Ready to cruise in style!   

Asking $19,995.00.  Jim Johnston 678-423-4344.  

256-310-6463, john8191@bellsouth.net  

      

CClluubb  IItteemmss 

Name Tags  are available by contacting  

Teri  Besch at 770-487-9215  

or  besch105@comcast.net    

Shirts and Hats 
We have Vendors that supply embroidery for 

hats and shirts.  If you are interested contact 

Eugene Willingham @ 770-253-6518 or        

eewill@numail.org          

 

                                

 

 

Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 
or just to hang in your shop.   Call Jim 
Johnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 
john8191@bellsouth.net 

 

 
        

Note:  There is almost no limit to what you 

can have embroidered.  Use your 

imagination, talk to Eugene and see what 

you can come up with. 

mailto:CFREEMAN43@AOL.COM
mailto:john8191@bellsouth.net
mailto:besch105@comcast.net
mailto:eewill@numail.orgt
mailto:john8191@bellsouth.net
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For anyone making travel plans during the year, we wanted to let 

you know about some fun car-related activities that might fit into 

your schedules.  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
  

TThhee  SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss  NNeewwsslleetttteerr::  
The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted 

materials contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted 

articles must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the 

views of the Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club. 

 

AAddvveerrttiissiinngg  NNoottiiccee::  
The Southside A’s Model A Club, members of MARC, does not sponsor or endorse any paid advertisements in 

the Southside A’s newsletter.       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CCoonnccoouurrss  dd’’EElleeggaannccee  

Amelia Island, FL - March 8, 9, 12 - Ritz Carlton 

AAuuccttiioonnss  ooff  IInntteerreesstt  

RM AUCTIONS: 

Amelia Island, FL - March  10 

Hershey, PA - October 11-12 

BARRETT JACKSON: 

Palm Beach, FL - April 5-7 

Las Vegas, NV - September 20-22 



~ 18 ~ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MMooddeell  AA  RReessttoorreerrss  CClluubb  PPuurrppoossee::  
The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

 


